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WISCONSIN COUNCIL ON SOCIAL WORK EDUCATION
Business Meeting Minutes
April 13, 2012
Present:  Jeanne Wagner, Leslie Jaber-Wilson, Audrey Conn, Mary Weeden, Jennifer Gervais, Karen Kirst-Ashman, Quin Sullivan, Mike Wallace, Janet Holter, Jennifer Anderson-Meger, Deb Daehn Zellner, Joan Groesse, Larry R. Reynolds, Don Mowry, Rachel Dunn, Sarah Hessenauer, Janice Staral, Jennifer Borup
Minutes  October, 2011 Meeting:   Approved with corrections to name spelling.

Treasurer’s Report:  Balance in WCSWE account is $6, 973.99 before April conference expenses.   The conference cost $1800 with additional breakfast and numbers and they now charge for rooms.  Conference income will not cover cost.    Scholarship Jannet Arenas-BSW Scholarship ($500) and Kelli Mackay—MSW ($500).  Oshkosh has purchased a hotel.  Quin will check on prices.  It is next to the conference center.  We’ll do just coffee, tea and fruit tray for breakfast.  Tabled scholarship discussion.  Report approved. 

Old Business:
1.
Midwest Regional Conference?  It has just vanished.  Last done by Nebraska/Michigan.  MN was talking about it but didn’t make any commitment.  Any interest?  No

2.
WCSWE Directory.  By next Friday, get updates in.  


New Business


1.
2012 Student Scholarship:  Tabled until next meeting
2.
Ideas for the fall conference included:

· ASWB coming in to talk to the Examining Bd. next Oct.   Could we video conference what he does with the Board and have it available?  More useful to have a local person to do a presentation from WCSWE in the spring.  Deb volunteered, maybe with Joanne.
· Recruiting attendance

· Announce possibility of presentation to all doctoral programs and requesting proposals.

· Doctoral poster session and bring more people in. 

· Breakout sessions?  Things like how to write tests.  Even experienced faculty would like that.  More about mentoring than a typical presentation.  Short presentation and then work with experienced faculty.  Could send out email via chairs to new faculty to ask what would be helpful to them.

· We could invite doctoral/young faculty to present on particular subject.

· Some programs are working on documentation.  NASW book useful on documentation.  Jennifer’s dissertation is on critical thinking.  Would be better in spring with students there.

· Engagement of students in a way that enhances critical thinking.  The input from students today was more about what they needed to do the job. . . faculty are to do all the connections.  What works when it comes to helping our students learn.  Help me learn how to learn.  They need structure. . .  How do we teach these young people effectively.  
· How to incorporate fun into the classroom.  What does the research tell us about what works with students.  They want to know “how does this apply.”  
3.
Here for fall meeting.  Two day in fall.  Oct 18-19.  Consortia in the morning of the 18th.

4.
Deb raised a concern about how we keep connections at the national level.  Those people who keep us connected now are “aging out.”  Who amongst us will be trained as site visitors?  Who will be our voice at BPD.  Leslie is trained as a site visitor.  Deb is on the Continuum Committee and thinking about running for the Board.  Quin has been a site visitor for years.  Maybe a part of the EPAS conversation at the next meeting.  We’ve been influential over the years and we could support and be successful if we put the effort into doing so.  
Meeting Adjourned
Respectfully Submitted:  Jennifer Borup, Secretary


